                                                                                                                                                  August 2019
Dear Parent,
Welcome to a new school year. Miss Sang and I have now both met the pupils and a routine is being established. As you know, I will be working 4 days each week - Monday to Thursday and Miss Sang will be working with our class every Friday. However, you will also see Miss Sang at the end of the day on Thursdays, as she is covering my non class contact time at the end of that day.  

This newsletter will give you some pieces of practical information, as well as letting you know of some of the things the children will be learning this term and suggest some ways where you can actively engage in your child’s learning.
Please ensure that all school clothing is named, including jackets and gymshoes. It is frustrating for everyone when things are lost and cannot be claimed. A lot of  time can be wasted searching for things. Pupils should also have a pair of named shorts and a T-shirt for PE and also a bag which can be hung up in the cloakroom into which they can store their outdoor and indoor shoes. A significant number of pupils in class don't have this and footwear is already going astray by being left on the floor or bench.
Our PE sessions will be on Wednesdays and Fridays and our focus will be fitness. Shorts should be left in school and will be sent home to be washed at the end of each term. This prevents pupils from forgetting their kit, but also means that the pupils always have a PE kit in school in the event of any additional PE activities on other days. In addition to timetabled PE, to boost health and well-being, pupils will participate in regular mile runs or walks around the park. Pupils get to decide their own pace and it has already been well received. To protect clothing during regular Art lessons, children should bring to school a named painting overall or old oversized shirt or T-shirt and this too will remain in school. 
In Maths, most pupils will be building up the concept of multiplication and division by grouping objects into sets eg “Show me 2 sets with 4 in each set. How many are there altogether?” This is something which could be done at home using pasta shapes, or something similar. Once pupils are confident with this, they will be encouraged to learn the two times table off by heart and you can help with this too. All pupils will be working on coin recognition  up to £1, depending on their ability, and you could build on this by allowing your child to count money at home or when you are out shopping.. All pupils will consolidate number bonds at their appropriate level, up to 20. A good website for this is www.topmarks.co.uk. Pupils will receive regular maths homework.
As you know, weekly spelling homework has started. The words will be taught in class on a Monday and reinforced in school with other spelling activities during the week. In the past, I have found pupils very keen to do their best in the little test they get at the end of each week (Thursday) so I would encourage you to help your child to revise the words over a few short sessions during the week and not leave it until the night before, as some lists can be trickier than others. We want this to be a positive experience for your child. As well as the Look, Cover, Write, Check method I have taught the pupils, here are some additional ideas, if you wish, to help reinforce spelling at home.
Rainbow Writing when each letter is written in a different colour,  Bubble Writing then colouring in the letters, Pyramid Writing where the word is written out in a pyramid shape, adding a letter each time             s
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Pupils will have reading homework every second night.  The reading books which go home have been prepared and taught at school, but like many things, the more it is done, the easier it becomes, so please spend a little time every night going over the pages indicated. Some pupils will also get key words home. Each stage builds up on these core words, therefore the words need to be learnt thoroughly so that sounding them out is no longer necessary. This greatly builds up pupil confidence with reading.
Our Topic this term is The Senses. This will be a science based topic where we will look at each sense in detail. Pupils will periodically bring home their Learning Celebration Books to share and tell you of their achievements and learning. Feel free to make comment in this book to show your child that you are proud of them. Comments are also encouraged on the termly behaviour reports in the diaries.
Show and Tell will be on Mondays. Pupils may bring to school something of interest to share with the other pupils. This may be a photograph, medal, certificate, book or object of interest. If you can spend a few minutes with your child thinking about what they might like to bring in and what they could say about it, this really helps. Of course, pupils may not always have something to show and in this case they will be encouraged to share their news. All this helps to build up skills towards giving class presentations. Big Talk homework will also periodically go home.
As a reward for following the Golden Rules all week, pupils receive 30 minutes Golden Time where they can choose an activity they enjoy. If in the course of the week any rules have been broken, then individual pupils may lose 5 minutes Golden Time, or more, depending on the misdemeanour. 
As well as the Golden Rules, pupils have their own class rules and these are on the class wall. A photo of this is attached and it would be helpful if you could go over these with your child, as well as the Golden Rules Agreement at the front of the Homework Diary that you and your child need to sign.
The school sponsored walk is on 27th September and I may see some of you then if you wish to accompany our class. Please note the start time is 2pm and not 1.20 as stated on the school newsletter. We look forward to meeting with you all on Parents Night on 2nd and 3rd October, however, should you have any concerns before then, please do not hesitate to catch me or Miss Sang at the beginning, or preferably at end of the day. If we are unable to talk to you then, please make an appointment to see or call either of us at a mutually suitable time. Likewise, if we have any concerns about pupils, rest assured we would make contact with you too.

Thank you for your support and we look forward to a happy and successful year.
Kind regards

Gillian Stewart
